URSUS Library Directors’ Council

October 19, 2007

Meeting Notes

Present:
Judith Clark for Tom Abbott; Greg Curtis; Sharon Johnson; Leslie Kelly; Donna Bancroft for Susan Lowe; Barbara McDade; Chris Knott; Evelyn Greenlaw for David Nutty; Frank Roberts; Joyce Rumery; Marianne Thibodeau; Jonathan Williams   

Absent:
Gary Nichols; Steve Podgajny; Sheila Bearor

· JSTOR journals/Science

Discussion of the defection of Science from JSTOR.  The statement from the International Coalition of Library Consortia was brought to the group.

The question of discarding owned JSTOR titles, how safe is JSTOR and who maintains the last paper copy?

· Communication issues, libraries and other information centers.

There is a concern that the scanning projects in the state may be duplicative.  Would a digital registry help to solve this?  Is there anything being done with the State Archives and digital records?

· LibQual.  We need a plan for the presentation of LibQual and for our use of the in formation.  We need to record those things we agree to in common as accepted practice.

· Year End Report.  Put this on the Blackboard account we have created.  Doe we want to integrate the accomplishments and challenges or keep separate.

· URSUS report.  The new URSUS look was discussed.  Some issues that were raised:  the partner libraries designation makes some libraries secondary; using the library is a duplicate; catalogs is a misnomer – URSUS is a catalog; the search tips are not an improvement, it would be good to have examples right away; and too many navigation bars.  The tabs are good for navigation.  We have to reminder that URSUS is a tool.

· Library reports

OCLS.  LibQual survey worked well. 

Docutek is working very well for OCLS and they want it maintained.

Farmington.  Their library liaison program is working very well and they are teaching many classes this fall.  A focus group for LibQual has been set up.

Bangor Public Library.  Circulation is up 6% this summer.  The book festival was very well attended, more than 300 enjoyed the celebration.

New Year’s will be the 125th birthday party and also costume party, come as your favorite literary character.

Fort Kent.  They are searching for an archives director.  They are looking to better integrate the archives.

They are working on the Elmer Violet project.  He was a Maine Supreme Court Justice.  There are 25 volumes of scrapbooks, they created an exhibit, including a multimedia presentation and a dvd. There is a link on the web page for the exhibit.  The originals were sent to Special Collections at UM.

Law.  Law materials prices have an inflation rate 5 to 6 percent higher than the CPI.  Three publishers own 85% of all law materials.  The law school deans are going to try to take on these three publishers on the grounds of anti-trust.

UNET, unlike others systems does not provide a look-up table to make searches anonymous – like Amazon and Google.  Our ID is logged all along.  Chris may call on us to help him change this.

New England Library Consortium is looking at an IMLS grant for programmers to create a federated search across law collections.

A question from Chris – who is a member of the Social Science Research Network?

Machias.  The filtering problem is still on-going.  The ad for the director’s position was shared.  No details yet.  Greg was asked to see if he could get on the search committee.

Augusta.  The Holocaust Center is very active, it is a great building.  They have a position to fill and are rewriting the job description.

USM.  There is a 5.5 million deficit.  They are coming closer to a information commons and are working with their IT staff to make this happen.  The bulding next to the library on the Portland campus is well underway to completion.

UM.  Fogler helped put on the very successful Cohen Papers and Lecture program on October 5.  NEASC work is still underway, with a December 1 deadline.  The Faculty Senate is working on a corporate sponsorship of collections.  We have a Business reference position open.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

URSUS Managers  Report

10/19/07

1. JSTOR Journals and Discarding paper issues – Libraries need to keep paper issues of material in JSTOR, as ownership of the paper issues is tied up with issues of ownership in JSTOR.  Science will not be available in JSTOR going forward, but back issues of Science currently held in JSTOR by member libraries are not going away.

2. Communication between libraries and other information centers – There is an apparent lack of communication between libraries and quasi-library or museum-type organizations in the state.  This can lead to duplication of effort, especially when it comes to digitizing collections.  The proposed registry of digital collections can help to mitigate against this problem, but it would still require buy-in from organizations collecting and digitizing things.  Discussion shifted to newspaper digitization projects and how libraries are not always apprised of these projects before they occur.  In addition for an infrastructure to keep track of these, it would help to encourage government and cultural organizations to share their projects with libraries.

3. FY07 Report – Tom and Joyce working on a report in outline form to be given to decision-makers at various institutions and/or included in annual reports.

4. Continue conversations regarding centralized services – Discussion of centralizing monograph acquisitions, cataloging.  It seems that many efficiencies are already realized here, and there is reluctance to try to centralize further as it may mean losing staff.  No action items from this discussion.

5. URSUS report – Report accepted with little comment.  I presented the redesign of URSUS.  Directors prefer the change to be made over winter break.  Joyce objected to the drop-down menu bar as potentially confusing for patrons.  Several other directors agreed, but Leslie Kelly indicated that she thinks it is good to put resources in several locations, including on URSUS.  Joyce suggested focus group with actual users.  No objections to color scheme, but it was pointed out that red and black are not school colors for any school in the system, whereas blue is.

6. Campus Updates – Daifuku robotic shelving presentation at Orono was interesting.  Price was reasonable, but Orono is unlikely to purchase.  Leslie Kelly will be the new director of the libraries and IT at Fort Kent after Sharon’s retirement.  Machias library and IT are at odds over a restrictive internet filter, Marianne asked for support from the directors, particularly Greg and Sharon who also run IT departments.

